Cheviot School LSCMC Meeting

January 11, 2022

Attendees: Principal Tammy Solomon-Gray, Onyango Collier, Roy Kroner, Janette Addie Carson, Kelly Bullock, Stefanie Hawk

Minutes Approved from December Meeting

LSDMC Membership/Members

- New members needed as some members will soon reach their term limits as set in the bylaws of the LSDMC
 - o Members can serve again after taking 1 term off
- Members reaching the end of their limits
 - o Ms. Bullock
 - o Mr. Broils
 - Mr. Williams
 - o Ms. Peeples
- An announcement must be made to fill these vacancies.

Principal Solomon-Gray's Report:

- The school will be going to remote learning, due to the surge in COVID cases starting Wednesday January 10th.
 - Parents had been warned that this was coming, but only informed of the change on late Monday evening.
 - They've had up to 21 out of 72 staff members out sick and up to 125 of 550 students.
 - Goal to reopen on January 24th once the school has been deep cleaned and the currently sick students/staff can recover.
 - Security officers will remain on-site, as will food-service
 - Food Pick-ups are expected the Friday of this week and then Wednesdays starting next week.
 - ±30-50% of students utilize the food pick-ups
 - Some staff & the School Nurse will remain on-site
 - They have a remote coordinator who will be checking in on students that aren't logging in to remote classes.
 - All students have devices
- Summer Scholars Staffing has begun for this program in June
 - 8:30 Academic Program + Breakfast
 - Lunch
 - 12:00 3:00 Enrichment Activities

Ms. Bullock's Report:

- The MAP testing window has been extended to February 11th
 - Of the students that have been tested there is promising growth

Mr. O's Report:

- 1/26 will be their LPD Audit (Learning Partner Dashboard)
 - o ie. 50 Students participate in the YMCA after school program
- Sports are continuing, but there will only be allowed (2) spectators / player
 - o PTA does the concessions (chips & drinks)
- Academic Aid
 - LaSalle has had a big uptick in COVID and cannot currently supply tutors
 - o Elder can start tutoring services on 1/29, in-person

Ms. Hawk's City Report:

- The city's employees have also experienced an uptick in COVID cases and there has been a mask mandate issued for city hall until the current surge passes.
- The city has also raised the rental rates at Harvest Home Park and the Memorial
 Fieldhouse to offset the cost to operate those properties.

Ms. Addie-Carson's PTA Report:

- The World Finest Chocolate Fundraiser is complete & the prizes were distributed last week.
 - They're still awaiting the final funds from the fundraising company.
 - The funds are for a new digital sign for the school